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What a half term this has been!  Lots of things happening and changing on the 
site and lots of exciting things happening in classrooms.  A huge well done to 
Year 11 who have sat their mock exams recently.  We will be handing out their 
results on Monday with breakfast treat.  Congratulations to all the students 
who have achieved great things so far this term from the reading, sport, cooking 
competitions to the national events like the rowing we took part in and even 
had a visit from the head of the organisation to see how amazing the students 
are.  We also welcomed more staff to support students, but there are more 
vacancies to fill.  

Thank you to parents and carers for all your help and support.  Let’s make this 
next half term great!

Building Update
The programme of works to create a new staff parking facility at the 
front of the Academy continues, with an estimated completion date 
of the first week in May 2022. 

We thank staff, students and residents for their acceptance and 
patience with the programme which will really benefit the Academy 
in terms of space and preparation for further expansion plans.

More building works will take place soon to the side of the annex to 
replace the roof section that was lost during the recent high winds 
and there will also be an additional staircase added to the side of the 
annex.

A massive congratulations to our Year 9 
football team who have won their first 
league game of the season. A 5-4 victory 
over St Thomas a Becket. Superb team 
work, resilience and determination. From 
everyone at OACF!

Congratulations to Saladin 
Khan who has been selected to 

represent Yorkshire County 
Cricket Club. Fantastic news 

Saladin we’re all proud of you. 
Do well!  Your OACF team are 

behind you.

Red Nose Day Rowing Challenge
Congratulations to all involved but a 
massive well done to the winners:
Harvey Plews
Jai Jankowska
Adrians Zunde

Sending our best wishes to 
Maahi for when she represents 
West Yorkshire at the 47th 
Butterfly Schools’ Individual 
Table Tennis Championships 
National Finals on 2nd April.  
Do well! Your OACF team are 
behind you.

24 football fixtures have taken place this 
academic year so far and a further 3 
netball fixtures. Congratulations and well 
done to all students. We’re always looking 
at trying new sports and building on our 
success. We look forward to the Summer 
term with cricket, rounders and athletics 
season starting. 

British National Championship  Kickboxing 
Bronze medal winner!
Congratulations to Ellis England who won 2 bronze 
medals in his category.  What a super star!



Celebrating reading
There are many amazing things happening in 
school with regards to reading and wider literacy 
every hour of every day at City Fields.  Here is 
just a sample of the great work students are 
taking part in …
World Book Day 2022
We hosted lots of activities this year for World Book Day including competitions, book 
discussions and a screening of Charlie and the Chocolate Factory. 

Over 5,000 books have been read in 2022, which means over 43,000 
minutes of reading. The most popular book on myON is ‘The Grin in the 
Dark’ from the Spine Shivers collection. The most popular book in the LRC 
is Noughts and Crosses by Malorie Blackman.

myON News
Myon news has been introduced this term. Myon news is an interactive online newspaper which is 
update daily with five new articles. Just like the books on myON you can listen to the articles and 
complete quizzes on them. 
MyON news has been with us less that a month and already over 800 articles 
have been read. The most popular article has been ‘TikTok cut off Russia’ from
8th March 2022.

Please remember you can access myON at home using the following link 
https://www.myon.co.uk or downloading the myON app. Any problems 
logging in please see Ms Jacklin-Hibbit in the LRC. 

Literacy Ambassadors programme has started this term. A great group of Year 10 students 
are supporting their peers with their reading. This programme would not be possible without the 
groups positive attitude and support. 

Star reader success and praise goes to the following students for the significant increase in their 
reading ages:
*Lucas Kitchingman 
*Brian Bojarzen
*Ali Syed-Imam
Special shout outs go to:
Sawaira Yasin in year 9 for reading over 40 articles on myON news. 
Anas Ahmed Kouser in year 8 for reading over 37 books this term!

Please encourage reading at home even if its 
a recipe at tea time, the blurb about a 
television programme, a sport report, 
newspaper article or the post. The more your 
child reads the more their reading will
improve. 

 

https://www.myon.co.uk


Exam Update
What a fantastic two weeks of mock examinations Year 11 have had. Their behaviour, attitude and all 
round approach to examinations has been exemplary and I am so proud of each and every one of them 
for how they have conducted themselves throughout this period. 

There is less than six school weeks left until the GCSE examinations start so there are some key things 
that all students need to do to help Year 11:
● Ensure that they arrive on time to school
● Attending school everyday
● Giving their best in every lesson
● Complete homework on time
● Be quiet when moving around school
● Spend time reviewing and recapping key 

knowledge and understanding

With everyone doing this they are modelling the behaviour 
that is necessary to achieve positive results and they are 
positive activities for life.

Here is a link to the Year 11 website where you can find lots of information on all things Year 11 
including useful revision hints and tips: 
https://sites.google.com/cityfields.outwood.com/oacfy11-keyinformation/home
(please note you need to be logged in with your son/daughters school account to access this webpage)

Provisional 2022 GCSE examination timetable:
https://www.cityfields.outwood.com/posts/3181

EXAM ADVICE - TIPS FOR PARENTS
Many parents feel at a loss when their children enter their examination years, but your involvement 
during Year 11 can make an enormous difference, the difference between success and failure.

Below is some advice to help and support your child:

■ Making sure your child understands the importance of making the most of lesson times. 
■ Providing the tools for homework and revision; a quiet space to work and a “workbox” of pens, 

paper and other necessities.
■ Showing a positive interest in your child’s school work and helping with homework (but not 

doing it for them), testing them when they ask you etc.
■ Advising your child on how they can break tasks down so that they are manageable, keeping a 

subtle eye on progress and celebrating achievements, and seeing a positive way forward when 
things go badly!

■ Helping make a realistic timetable, balancing work against the “fun things” and revising the plans 
where necessary.

■ Acting as a go-between for your child and the School when necessary.  Make sure problems are 
spoken about and ask the questions that your child can not or will not.

https://sites.google.com/cityfields.outwood.com/oacfy11-keyinformation/home
https://www.cityfields.outwood.com/posts/3181


OACf - New Exciting Opportunities
Welcome to our new staff

Some of our new staff have been with us a few weeks now settling in, but we wanted to take this 
moment to share who they are and their roles in school.   We are also increasing our staff with 

some additional roles and opportunities in school. 

City Fields has lots of different and exciting enrichment opportunities each 
week for student to attend.  In addition to this they have extended learning 
opportunities set via google classroom and also our amazing Masterclasses.  

These are opportunities for students to listen to experts share in depth 
topic information, to extend basic knowledge and understanding and 
inspire students in a variety of different topics.  A video explaining is 

attached to this document and a link is attached.

Enrichments & Masterclasses

Tyler Moston
IT Technician
I'm the new IT technician here at city 
fields, I look forward to meeting and 
working with you all.

I'll try to be as helpful and friendly as 
possible. 
I don't really have any fun facts other 
than I once met the 2010 world cup 
final referee when I was 10 haha. 

I can't wait to work and get to know 
you all in the coming months and years.

Katie Warby
EAL Teaching Assistant
Katie is a final year postgraduate student at the 
University of Huddersfield, she is currently 
writing about Romantic Poets and Ecocriticism 
during "The Little Ice Age". Katie has worked as a 
Visual Impairment specialist at another school, 
and has decided to join the City Fields team to 
learn more about EAL and put her phonics 
training to good use!

Vicky Futty
Catering Team
Hi, my name is Vicky Futty and I started work 
at City Fields in February, as a Catering 
Assistant. Prior to this I previously worked at 
Asda Glasshoughton for 17 years and for the 
past two years I have worked for Age UK, out 
in the community. I am excited to be part of 
City Fields Academy, and all the staff and 
pupils have been very welcoming. 

Rosie Hardisty
Pastoral Support Officer
Hello my name is Miss Hardisty and I 
am one of the new Pastoral Support 
Officers at City Fields. You will see me 
supporting the attendance team and 
the learning managers, with a 
particular focus on year 10 & 11. I am 
thoroughly enjoying getting to know 
the staff and students here.  Please 
come and say hello if you see me!

Waheedah Khan
Pastoral Support Officer
Hi my name is Mrs Khan, I am 
one of the new Pastoral Support 
Officers, I am here to work 
closely with the learning 
managers and to help support 
pupils from years 7, 8 & 9. I will 
also be working with the 
attendance staff to get those 
percentages up!  I’ve really 
enjoyed my first week and have 
been made to feel so welcomed 
by pupils and staff. If you see me 
come and say hello!  

Ben Talbot
Inclusion Administrator
Hi my name is Benji and I'm the new Inclusion 
Administrator here at City Fields, inclusion 
and accessibility are some of my passions and I 
can't wait to get started and meet the 
students. In the past I've worked in inclusion 
and accessibility in different settings including 
a students union and a local charity.  
In my spare time I love looking after my many 
house plants and crocheting. 

Vacancies
We have a range of opportunities at Outwood Academy City Fields, which include Receptionist, Midday Supervisors and 
Teaching Assistants, there are also some exciting teaching roles coming up in September (RS and MFL).  The link below 
takes you to the OGAT recruitment website.  Please share details with friends and family if you know anyone who would 
like to join our team.

Outwood Recruitment

https://www.cityfields.outwood.com/enrichment-activities-information
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=f9tqWJy4kIg
https://fa-eqvg-saasfaprod1.fa.ocs.oraclecloud.com/hcmUI/CandidateExperience/en/sites/CX_1/


Talking about the Ukraine

Verywell / Madelyn Goodnight

Key Takeaways

● If the situation in the Ukraine is causing fear and 
anxiety, those feelings are normal.

● Limit the amount of news being watched to help 
protect your mental health.

● Prayer, meditation, practicing gratitude, and time 
outdoors are also helpful ways to protect yourself 
mentally.

We know that there is alot going on in the 
world right now and the impact of COVID 
and the Ukraine Russian conflict is taking its 
toll on the lives of many.  These are just 
some messages that may benefit when 
talking to others about current affairs.

Headline Hysteria
Reading the news to understand what’s happening in the 
world is an important part of being an informed citizen. But 
news headlines, meant to grab your attention, can do more 
to incite fear than offer information. The continuous flow of 
information can be overwhelming.
“It is important to be honest with yourself and honor 
yourself as it relates to knowing what the threshold of your 
mental health is. ‘What are my limits? How much news is too 
much news for me?’ Those are the questions to ask yourself.

— ERIN JONES, LCSW

Protecting Your Mental Health
The news never stops. Information is disseminated into the atmosphere all around us. If you decide to take a break from the 
headlines and the news, what’s next? How can you replace a negative hole with something positive and helpful?

Replace Doom Scrolling with Time Outdoors

Sign out of Facebook, Twitter, and Instagram. Take a walk outside and enjoy nature. Being in the outdoors can reduce stress, 
anxiety, and depression. Breathing in fresh air has a calming effect and can allow you to center yourself and stay in the moment.

Yes, you may be struggling with fear; however, acknowledging those feelings, removing media triggers, and relaxing in the great 
outdoors can be just the helpful remedy you need.

Spend Time with Loved Ones and Practice Gratitude

Although the possibility of conflict is disturbing, be thankful that you live in a generally safe environment. You have access to 
food, shelter, and medical care if needed. We should express gratitude for the basic things that we take for granted.

You can also spend time with your loved ones. Enjoy their company, whether by phone or in person. Talk with them about 
how you are processing what is going on in Ukraine and give them the space to share their thoughts. By allowing someone 
else to feel heard and validated, it can help you feel less alone in your feelings.

Useful links
Talking to children about the Ukraine
Unicef - Talking to children

https://www.verywellmind.com/what-is-gratitude-5206817
https://www.verywellmind.com/how-to-talk-to-your-kids-about-ukraine-5220914
https://www.unicef.org.uk/what-we-do/emergencies/how-to-talk-to-children-about-the-conflict-in-ukraine/


Safeguarding & Wellbeing Helpful Links

The NHS have launched a new platform to help people make 
decisions based on key information.  The poorly child section 
is really useful when consider what to do next.

Action for children and lots of 
other organisations are identifying 
how important sleep is for 
everyone.  For teenagers it is when 
their body rests and recharges, but 
also when they grow and develop.   
The advice from Action for 
children is part of their parent talk 
series.  

https://www.cityfields.outwood.com/mental-wellbeing
https://www.wakefieldscp.org.uk/children-and-young-people/child-and-adolescent-mental-health-services-a-guide-for-young-people-families-and-carers/
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/professional/
https://www.mind.org.uk/
https://www.nhs.uk/mental-health/get-urgent-help-for-mental-health/
https://www.nhs.uk/every-mind-matters/
https://www.papyrus-uk.org/
https://www.calm.com/
https://www.lukeslads.co.uk/
https://ispace.org.uk/
https://togetherwe-can.com/
https://togetherwe-can.com/children/
https://parents.actionforchildren.org.uk/sleep/
https://parents.actionforchildren.org.uk/


OACf - Community Update
This section of the newsletter promotes what is happening in our community.  If you would like 

to showcase something for the community please let enquiries know.

For more information click the link:

https://www.wakefield.gov.uk/schools
-and-children/happy-healthy-holidays

https://wypcommunityalert.co.uk/

